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Dear Friends

The Harvest of our Lives

We were all saddened when we heard of the death of Her Late Majesty, Queen
Elizabeth. An astonishing 90% of the population have never known life without
Queen Elizabeth II on the throne. The remaining 10% will have been 70 years
younger than they are now when King George VI was on the throne. As the news
broke, and in the days to follow, many stories were told, personal as well as official,
of the encounters The Queen had had with the 31% of the population.

It was a time of reflection and remembering. A time to give thanks for a long life well
lived. A time to assess the astonishing impact of The Queen’s reign. It was, in a
sense, a time to appreciate and assess the harvest of a much-loved Queen.

We are quite used, especially in this area, to assessing the Harvest. Has it been a
good year with warmth, sunshine and rain in the right amounts and the right order?
Too little water and the grain (fruit and vegetables) don’t swell, and some grow
wonky. Too much water and the crops rot in the ground. It is obvious to assess in the
size and quality of the yield. It should be an obvious comparison, but how often do
we think of our lives as a field to be harvested?

Are we receiving the right amount of encouragement, love, wholesome inputs of
information from the internet, books and the company? Are we producing good
quality fruit which benefits the world in which we live and makes life better for those
around us?

The life of Her Late Majesty Queen Elizabeth has born a rich harvest. She has
improved the lives of those she met and of her citizens both in the United Kingdom
and the Commonwealth immeasurably. The secret of that harvest, as she has not
been shy of telling us in recent years, has been her deeply rooted faith in Jesus
Christ. The fruit of The Queen’s life has grown in the soil of bible reading, prayer and
obedience to Jesus Christ.

As we continue to reflect on the life of Queen Elizabeth II, we can use the
opportunity to look at our own lives and ask what we can do to improve the quality of
the harvest of our own lives.

Yours in The Lord of the Harvest,

Revd Anne



Acton
2ndOct 11:00 amHarvest Festival, 6:30 pm Harvest Evensong
9thOct 8:00 amCommunion, 11 am Morning Prayer
16thOct 10:30 amMessy Church
23rdOct 8:00 amCommunion, 11 am Morning Prayer
30thOct 11:00 amUnited at Worleston
6thNov 11:00 amCommunion, 6:30 pm Evensong

Church Minshull
2ndOct 11:00 amService of the Word
9thOct 11:00 amCafe Church
16thOct 11:00 amCommunion
23rdOct 11:00 amMessy Church
30thOct 11:00 amUnited at Worleston
6thNov 11:00 amService of the Word, 1 pm Baptism

Worleston
2ndOct 9:30 amHarvest Festival
9thOct 9:30 amCommunion
16thOct No Service
23rdOct 9:30 amBaptism
30thOct 11:00 amUnited Communion
6thNov No Service

Wettenhall
2ndOct 11:00 amMorning Prayer
9thOct 11:00 amCommunion
16thOct 11:00 amAll Age
23rdOct 6:30 pmCommunion
30thOct 11:00 amUnited at Worleston
6thNov 11:00 amMorning Prayer 3

Sunday Services
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Don’t Forget

2 am Sunday 30th October
Clocks go back one hour !!
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Darnhall Brownies

Darnhall Brownies restarted in September after the summer break. They meet
every Wednesday evening during term time from 6.15pm until 7.30pm in Darnhall
Village Hall.For their first meeting they enjoyed a variety of games, discussed

activities they
would like to take
part in over the
next few weeks and
enjoyed talking
about 'The area in
which we live'.
If you would like to
join them, or for
any further
information, please
contact Ann Hignett
(01270 528311).
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Saint Francis of Assisi
On 4th October it is the feast day of St. Francis of
Assisi, one of the most well known of all saints. He
is the Patron Saint of Italy, along with St Catherine
of Siena. He was born in 1181, named Giovanni,
but known as Francesco to his family. It was a
wealthy family, and he lived the typical life of a
wealthy young man, but beneath this was a
concern for poorer people. In 1202 he was
involved in a military expedi�on, imprisoned and
became ill. On release from prison, he le� behind
his former life to ‘marry’ Lady Poverty. Following a
vision of Christ asking him to repair My Church he
lived as a beggar rebuilding ruined chapels,
including St. Mary of the Angels near Assisi.

In 1208 he started preaching and established a
new religious order with 11 followers. This was
the Franciscan Order. Soon a local noblewoman,
Clare of Assisi, joined the followers and
established her own order of The Poor Clares. A
third order, now known as the Secular Franciscan
Order, was created for lay people. Taking his
beliefs to the wider world Francis travelled to
Egypt during the Fi�h Crusade to try to convert
the Sultan to Chris�anity. Although that was not
achieved the Sultan allowed him to travel to
Jerusalem and other Holy sites. From 1217
Franciscans have been in Chris�an sacred sites
and are known as the Custodians of the Holy Land
for the Catholic Church.

Francis is best known for his love of the natural
World and praised the Sun, Moon, Water, Wind,
Earth and Fire. He is o�en pictured with a bird
following the legend that he preached to trees full
of birds. In 1220 he celebrated Christmas with the
first Na�vity scene created from a straw filled
manger with a real donkey and ox standing beside
it. Today this love of animals is celebrated by the
blessing of pets in church on his feast day of 4th

October. A further honour was the crea�on of
Francis as the Patron Saint of Ecology on 29th

November 1979 by Pope John Paul II.

In September 1224 Francis was praying when he
received the s�gmata – the mark of Christ’s
wounds on the Cross. He became ill and did not
respond to treatment, eventually dying on the
evening of 3rd October 1226. On 16th July 1228 he
was declared a Saint and the Basilica of St. Francis
built for his remains. Lost for centuries, his
remains were iden�fied in the 1818 and in 1978
they were confirmed and placed in a glass urn in
the original tomb. He con�nues to be relevant to
modern �mes, environmental issues being at the
forefront of our concerns across the world.

Heather Pope
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St.Davids Remembrance of Queen Elizabeth and our tribute to her wonderful 96 years
we lit one candle for her every year.

This was part of our harvest supper and we lit the church purple of the Queen on the inside
and red white and blue on the outside
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From the Archives

This beautiful postcard turned up in a bundle of family papers during a sort out.
No lie-in on Easter Sunday morning!
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Calveley School

The new term began with great excitement as the children enjoyed watching the
engineers dig 5 metres down in prepara�on for the Ground Source Hea�ng
system to be installed.
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Worleston School

Mission Statement: A Caring Christian Family where We Grow Together

Bunbury Aldersey CE Primary School,
School Lane, Bunbury, CW6 9NR
Telephone: 01829 260524 or 261332

Executive Headteacher: Mrs Nicola Badger
Principal: Mrs Nicola Badger

principal@bunburyaldersey.cheshire.sch.uk
admin@bunburyaldersey.cheshire.sch.uk

St Oswald’s CE Primary School,
Church Road, Aston Juxta Mondrum, CW5

6DP
Telephone : 01270 623826

Executive Headteacher: Mrs Nicola
Badger

Acting Principal: Mrs Jo Cliffe
principal@stoswald-worl.cheshire.sch.uk
admin@stoswald-worl.cheshire.sch.uk

Warmingham CE Primary School,
School Lane, Warmingham, CW11 3QN

Tel: 01270 526260
Executive Headteacher: Mrs Nicola Badger

Principal: Mrs Kate Appleby
head@warminghamce.cheshire.sch.uk
admin@warminghamce.cheshire.sch.uk

Registered Office : St Oswald’s Worleston C.E. Primary School, Church Road, Aston Juxta Mondrum, Nantwich, Cheshire CW5 6DP
Company Registered in England and Wales: Company Number 10646689

The Directors of the Rural Church Schools Academy Trust (RCSAT) are seeking additional non-
executive directors to augment the existing team of directors. The role will involve working at a
strategic level across all 3 schools in the trust. The voluntary role is one of strategic leadership as
well as planning for future growth.

The existing 3 schools are, Warmingham CE Primary, St Oswald’s Worleston CE Primary and
Bunbury Aldersey CE Primary.

Meetings will be held once per term (November, March and July) with occasional additional
meetings and some decisions being made via email discussion. The meetings are held at
Warmingham Village Hall.

We are looking for a variety of professional skills. This is an exciting opportunity to be involved
with helping to develop primary childrens’ education. As a trust, we seek to ensure that every child
in our care receives the best possible opportunities.

If you would like further information, please contact Nic Badger EHT@RCSAT.cheshire.sch.uk
or Piers Bostock chair@RCSAT.cheshire.sch.uk.

Yours sincerely,

Piers Bostock
Chair of the Board of Directors
Rural Church Schools Academy Trust
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Cross Country Pages

Thursday 13th October
Farmers Arms, Ravensmoor

12:30 pm - Cost: £12
For Further details contact:

Isobel (624521) or Ann (528273)

this month to

Mobile Library

Ladies Lunch

Poole Chapel Oct Nov Nov Tuesdays
18th 8th 29th Arrive Depart
Badger Church Minshull 10:20 10:45
Home Farm Park South
Lea Green 11:10 11:20
Home Farm Park North
Lea Green 11:30 11:50

Wettenhall Church 12:05 12:20
Station Rd Calveley 13:35 13:55
Tollemache Arms
Alpraham 14:05 14:30

Oct Nov Nov Thursdays
13th 3rd 24th Arrive Depart
Pinfold Craft Centre
Poole 11:00 11:25
Worleston Station
Aston Juxta Mondrum 11:35 11:45

Worleston Village 11:50 12:10

There is a Service of Reflection and
Contemplation

each month on the second and fourth
Sunday at 4pm.
Plus a cup of tea!
All are most welcome

Antonia Adlington Olivia Palin

Emeilia Bond Thomas Ablard

Freya Howells Reuben Spencer

Luke Jones Sophie Bowes

Megan Farrell Stanley Alexander

Oliver Latham

Welcoming Readers from Acton
We look forward in the November
edition of the magazine to

welcoming readers from Acton
parish and hearing their news.

Revd Anne

If you need food support please contact
Citizens Advice at 08001448848 for a food
parcel referral.
Current Parcel Delivery Arrangements
Please note that we are currently delivering
parcels on Tuesday and Friday between
11.30 and 2.30pm. The cut off for referrals is
4.00pm on the day before the delivery day.

We are closed on Wednesday and
weekends.
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Eco Church

On a lighter note

Season of Creation
This is the period in the annual church calendar, from 1st
September to 4th October, dedicated to God as Creator and
Sustainer of all life.
Many churches choose to use this time of year to hold special
services and events to give thanks for God's gift of creation, and to
renew their commitment to caring for our one planet home.

To God the Father, who created the world;
To God the Son, who redeemed the world;

To God the Holy Spirit, who sustains the world;
Be all praise and glory, now and for ever. Amen

Eco Church
Our first eco service was held last month. Due to print deadlines we will report in due
course. The service was the springboard to take us into commencement of the
Bronze Eco Church Award. Further awards are Silver and Gold should we be able to
meet the requirements of the awards.
Eco Church Awards
There are five areas that we must demonstrate environmental engagement with to
receive an award:

Worship and teaching.
Management of church buildings.
Management of church land.
Community and global engagement.
Lifestyle.

Keep Updated
Do follow our progress in the Parish Magazine. If you have any suggestions on how
we can move to being more sustainable, please let us now.
Can You Help?
Volunteers are needed. If you can spare a little time to do your bit for the
Environment and your Community, then please get in touch.
Contact Brenda Brockbank - bebrockbank@gmail.com

or Helen Moss - helenmosspcc@btinternet.com

Three boys are in the schoolyard bragging about their fathers. The first boy says, My dad
scribbles a few words on a piece of paper, he calls it a poem, and they give him £50. The
second boy says, That's nothing. My dad scribbles a few words on a piece of paper, he calls
it a song, and they give him £100. The third boy says, I got you both beat. My dad scribbles
a few words on a piece of paper, calls it a sermon, and it takes eight people to collect all the
money!
Charles Hull
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The Nation Mourns
The Queen

The passing of the Queen was a shock to
everyone, as we had seen her only two days
before, welcoming the new Prime Minister in
Balmoral. Surely Liz Truss must never have
expected that it was their last meeting, and
the Nation never expected it to be the last
State function undertaken during the life of
the Queen.
It has been a long life, and an incredible time
in the public eye. No other Monarch in the UK
has been seen on film, TV, photos and digital
media almost every day of their lives. She
has been quoted, and held up as a role
model, during momentous occasions around
the world throughout her whole life, from the
evacuation of children in World War II to her
own Platinum Jubilee this year. She has
sought to heal political and social upheavals
between the Nations of the United Kingdom
and her devotion to duty and peace has seen
her travel around the Commonwealth no
matter what the circumstances across it’s
Nations. It will be difficult to remember to sing
‘God Save the King’ after 70 years of The
Queen.
As a Church we will always remember her
service to all of us, and her deep faith in
Jesus Christ. She could not have done more
in her life.

A personal experience from Isobel
Burnley
Although 'The day I met the Queen' is very
different from those who have had
conversations with her, of course it is
memorable for me.
I had the privilege of receiving the Royal
Maundy Money on Maundy Thursday 2018. I
was hardly alone as 92 men and 92 women
were recipients that day. The number
matches the age of the monarch so it will be
reduced to 74 next year.
There was a wonderful service at St George's
Windsor followed by a Reception in the State
Apartments, where we were served with
sandwiches, cakes and drinks.
There was, of course a strict 'No Cameras'
rule but a few weeks later a large sheet of
photos arrived from the Royal Almonry Office
explaining that they had been taken by a
photographer in the organ loft. We could
make ourselves out on a few of these so we
purchased them. On the photo here you can
just see the top of my navy-blue hat. That
was the moment when she gave me the
purses. She didn't speak - just smiled and I
managed a 'Thank you, your Majesty'
That's what we all want to say just now.



17

A prayer for His Majesty King Charles III
Upon his accession to the throne, King
Charles became Defender of the Faith and
Supreme Governor of the Church of
England.

Lord God,
you provide for your people by your power,
and rule over them in love:
Grant to your servant our King
the spirit of wisdom & discernment,
that being devoted to you with his whole
heart, he may so wisely govern,
that in his time we may live in safety and in
peace;
through Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen.

Thank you, your Majesty
It is hard to believe that just 3 short months
ago we were celebrating the Queen’s
Platinum Jubilee and now she has passed.
While we mourn her passing we must also
remember to celebrate her life, a life
dedicated to the service of her subjects
following a promise she made at the tender
age of 21, while still a Princess.
Released for the Jubilee were many hours of
personal film footage which gave an insight to
her life previously unseen and showed the
fun loving and caring side of her character
along with many anecdotes from various
people who knew her well, highlighting her
sense of humour and mischief.
We should be grateful that we have had her
as our figurehead for the last 70 years, and
also for the opportunity we had to express our
love and thanks to her for all that she has
done for the nation, the commonwealth and
beyond, during the Jubilee celebrations.
As she resumes her place besides her
beloved Phillip, her rock, all that is left to say
is:

RIP ma’am and Thank You.
The Queen is dead,
Long live the King. God Save the King
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A.W.Burrows & Son
Independent Family Funeral Directors

ESTABLISHED: 1841

Complete Funeral Arrangements, Funeral Plans Arranged,
Personal Day and Night Service,

Private Chapel of Rest in Peaceful Rural Surroundings
Snowdrop Villa, Swanley, Nantwich, Cheshire, CW5 8QB

01270 524243 / 07711468917
Email : barb.burrows2@gmail.com

www.awburrowsnantwich.co.uk
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Enjoy!

Recipe

• Put the dried fruit and sugar in to a bowl
and pour over the tea.
• Cover the bowl and put aside over night.
• Next day grease a 2lb/1kg loaf tin and line
• Sift the flour and stir in to the tea mixture
with the walnuts, if used and beaten egg
• Put in to the prepared tin and bake in a
moderately slow oven 325F/170C, Mark 3
for 1 and a 1 ¼ hours to 1 ½ hours or until
well risen, golden and cooked when tested
• Turn out of the tin and cool on a wire rack
• Served sliced and buttered

• 1lb/450g mixed dried fruit
• 6oz/175g dark brown sugar
• ¼ pint of strong dark tea
• 8oz/225g self raising flour
• 2oz/50g walnuts chopped (optional)
• 1 egg beaten

Ingredients Method
Irish Teabread
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Please Note The scheduled services may be suspended if there are any changes to Covid
restrictions. Please look out for notices around the village and on the website.

St Oswald’s Church, Worleston
Sidespersons Coffee

2nd Oct Mrs D Darlington Mrs Kath Alexander
9th Oct Mrs A Stokes Mrs Marilyn Booth

23rd Oct Mrs A Fletton Mrs Diane Darlington &
Mrs Jill Alexander

30th Oct Mr M Alexander
Flowers Cleaning

2nd Oct Mrs Isobel Burnley
October Mrs Jo Bailey &

Mrs Isobel Burnley9th Oct Mrs Jo Bailey
23rd Oct Mrs Jill Alexander

Visit: www.worlestonchurch.org.uk

Happy BirthdayFromThe Register
Baptism
On Sunday 11th September,
Sienna the infant daughter of Kirsty and
Dan Willan was baptised at St Oswald's.
We welcome Sienna into the Christian
family here at St Oswald's.

Be���ed bir�hd�� gree�ings �o
Geoff D�r�ing�on

whose bir�hd�� w�s in Sep�ember.

Coffee & Cake

Saturday 1st October from 10-12noon
Come along and enjoy Coffee, Cake and chat.
Everyone is very welcome to pop in for as

little or as long as they wish.

Date for your Diary

On Sunday November 27th,
Advent Sunday,

the St Christopher Chorale will
lead an Advent Carol Service

at St Oswald's at 4pm.

HelpWanted

Every month, our editor delivers 300
magazines to our parish. They are then
sorted into bundles and delivered to a
dozen people who, in turn, deliver them
to you. We need someone to do the
initial sorting. If you could do this, then
please speak to Mike Alexander or
Isobel Burnley, but don't forget that it
happens every month!
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WorlestonWI Nantwich Show Entries 2022

After gaining a ‘Commended’ for their entry
to Cheshire Show, Worleston WI Craft

Group decided to enter a number of classes
at Nantwich Show in July.

They were successful in both the British
Farming and Red, White and Blue

categories, gaining second place in both.

Additionally, Annita Grunner, who made the
Rustic Oat Biscuits in the British Farming
entry, gained a ‘Best in Show’ for produce

and received a silver cup.

Well done to Annita.

All the members of the Craft Group were
delighted with the outcome and thoroughly

enjoyed the experience.
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INDUSTRY
FOCUSED
CAREER
READY

reaseheath.ac.uk 25



Friendly, reliable handyman
avaliable in the local area

Home and garden

No job too small
Free es�mates
Contact Dave
07958628704

valeroyalhandyman@gmail.com
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Contacts for Baptisms, Weddings & Funerals etc are as follows
Rev’d Anne Lawson 01270 628864 The Vicarage, Chester Road

Email revanne@uwclub.net Acton, Cheshire, CW5 8LG

Parish Office open at the vicarage - Tuesday & Thursday 9:30 am -12 Noon
Email: crosscountryparishes@outlook.com

Licensed readers Isobel Burnley 624521 reader@marshlane.f2s.com
Ann Nicholas 528273 annnicholas0@gmail.com

St David’s St Oswald’s
Churchwardens

Mr R Nicholas 528273 Mr M Alexander 624404
Mr R Brooks 528278 Mrs I Burnley 624521

Other Parish Office holders
PCC Secretaries

Mrs H Pope 528755 ——
PCC Treasurers

Mrs G Ward 01606 554869 Mr D Booth 627277
Organists

Mr R Nicholas 528273 ——
Magazine Reps

Mrs A Nicholas 528273 Contact the Churchwardens

Parishes Safeguarding Officer Mr Tom Doyle 01270 481548

www.wettenhallchurch.org.uk www.worlestonchurch.org.uk
CW7 4DN CW5 6DN

All Copy for the next magazine must be with
your parish rep or sent to the editor at

crosscountryparishesnews@gmail.com
NO LATER THAN

Friday 14th October 2022
For Advertising contact Roger on

01270 528273.
For missing birthdays on the list or for special birthday announcements

email the editor as for copy or phone Peter on 07939 954806

When you contact one of our advertisers please mention that you found
their advert in our magazine. Their invaluable support helps keep the

magazine free for you.

This magazine is printed for us by Lenzflair in Crewe 07939 954806



CheshireVirtuosiCheshireVirtuosi

LouiseFarrenc NonetinEbop.38
NinoRotaNonetto (composerofGodfather
SoundTrack)

Albert RousselDuo Bassoon& Bass
Peter RichardsTearsofaClown(World Premiere
basedonthe1970’snumber 1hit)

LouiseFarrenc NonetinEbop.38
NinoRotaNonetto (composerofGodfather
SoundTrack)

Albert RousselDuo Bassoon& Bass
Peter RichardsTearsofaClown(World Premiere
basedonthe1970’snumber 1hit)

SupportingMidCheshire
HospitalsCharity
SupportingMidCheshire
HospitalsCharity

7:30pmSunday9thOctober 2022
ContinentalSuite,CreweHall, CreweCW16UZ
Adults£25Students£15Under10FREE

PleasebuyticketsnowWmusicS.com

7:30pmSunday9thOctober 2022
ContinentalSuite,CreweHall, CreweCW16UZ
Adults£25Students£15Under10FREE

PleasebuyticketsnowWmusicS.com

BenHolland Violin
MikeGerrard Viola
PetrPrause Cello
LeonBosch Bass
Fiona Slominska Flute
HughMcKenna Oboe
LindaMerrick Clarinet
AndrewBassey Bassoon
LindsayStoker Horn

5RNCM Professors& 4Alumni


